cip
EXPENSE DETAIL

DATE OF COUNCIL CONSIDERATION: 6/20/13
CONTACT DEPARTMENT(S): Purchasing

SUBJECT: Authorize award, negotiation, and execution of a 60-month requirements service and supply
contract with ZOLL MEDICAL CORPORATION or the other qualified offeror to RFP No. CEA0114, to provide
portable monitor defibrillators, supplies, and maintenance and repair services for the Emergency Medical
Services Department in an amount not to exceed $10,000,000, with five 12-month extension options in an
amount not to exceed $2,000,000 per extension option, for a total contract amount not to exceed
$20,000,000.

CURRENT YEAR IMPACT:

Department: Financial Services Department
Project Name: Critical One Time Equipment
Fund/Department/Unit: 8560-7407-0102

Funding Source: Contractual Obligations
Current Appropriation: 1,820,980.00
Unencumbered Balance: 1,820,980.00

Amount of This Action: (1,792,000.00)
Remaining Balance: 28,980.00

ANALYSIS / ADDITIONAL INFORMATION: This contract will provide for the purchase of portable monitor-
defibrillators, supplies, and maintenance and repair services for the Emergency Medical Services Department
(EMS). Cardiac monitor-defibrillators are deployed for use on all EMS ambulances and command response
vehicles. These units assess a patient’s cardiac rhythm, measure patient vital signs including blood pressure,
blood oxygen, and carbon dioxide, and administer an electric defibrillation charge. These units also provide
cardiopulmonary resuscitation (CPR) pacing and assessment and transmission of electrocardiogram (EKG) data
to hospitals in advance of arrival.

In addition to the monitor-defibrillators, battery support systems will be purchased from the vendor as well as
other equipment including disposable supplies such as blood pressure cuffs, electrodes, and oxygen sensors.

As part of this contract, Zoll will purchase the current EMS inventory of monitor-defibrillators, battery support
systems, and AC power adapters. A team approach was used in developing the specifications and selecting the
portable monitor-defibrillator provider. The Evaluation Committee members included individuals with
experience in the medical field within the Emergency Medical Services Department and the Office of the
Medical Director. The evaluation team scored proposals based on the following: Proposed Solution, Cost,
Demonstrated Company Experience, and Demonstrations and a Field Trial. EMS has chosen Zoll as the best
proposal based on these criteria and specifically because of size and weight benefits making them easier for
crews to manage while caring for patients in the field, WiFi communications capability leading to easy and
reliable transfer of data from the monitor to the Department’s electronic medical record system, field trial
performance of equipment by personnel that had the opportunity to directly compare both systems under
actual working conditions, as part of their patient care activities, and the Zoll system easily integrating with
the Department’s electronic medical record system, among other factors. Similar capabilities with other
systems would incur additional costs for the City, and would not offer the level of integration that the Zoll
system can provide.



